Meeting at Euravia (Kelbrook) 10/07/2024.

Attendees: Paul Sconce (Euravia), Cllr David Whipp (Pendle Council), Michael Duck (Environmental Protection) and Cllr Stuart Ellis (Kelbrook & Sough Parish Council).
The meeting was held to discuss aviation fuel fumes being emitted from the exhaust chimneys at Euravia on Colne Rd Kelbrook whilst testing jet engines.
There have been several complaints recently and over the years from residents and the meeting was held to hopefully seek a solution to reducing the fumes which is at times is causing problems for some residents. 
Mr Sconce informed the meeting that improvements had already taken place to the filtering system and that the chimneys had been raised in height by 20 meters which should dissolve the fumes higher into the atmosphere and away, however he would along with their HSE manager look into further possible improvements. Meanwhile Michael Duck would investigate placing sensors around the area to monitor any further emissions’, also there are “Odour Nuisance Record Forms” available for any residents to complete if they have any further problems. A copy of the form is available from the Parish Council.
A follow up meeting is to be arranged at a later date.

Cllr Stuart Ellis  
 
